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Dear Ms. Olena Osadcha, 

We are delighted to officially accept the Mykhailo Boychuk Kyiv State Academy of 
Decorative and Applied Arts and Design (Kyiv, Ukraine) to become a member of the 
European League of Institutes of the Arts (ELIA) and join our transformative UAx Platform 
aimed at supporting art students and higher arts education institutions in Ukraine. 

By joining the UAx Platform, your institution will play a vital role in the formation of the 
UAx Sister School network, fostering connections between Ukrainian higher arts 
institutions and existing ELIA members across Europe.  

Your institution's ELIA membership subsidy for one year and a half starting in September 
2024 until December 2025 will facilitate your active participation in ELIA international 
events and will enable your engagement with a robust ELIA community of over 280 higher 
arts education institutions from across Europe and beyond. To kick-start your 
engagement in ELIA, we are inviting you to be part of the ELIA Biennial Conference in 
Milan between 19-23 November 2024. 

Moreover, we are thrilled to announce that students from your institution will be granted 
the opportunity of participating in the UAx Abakanowicz Fellowship Programme next 
year. This initiative will provide six students from your institution with bursaries, 
reciprocal mentorship, and a vibrant UAx community to support their studies in Ukraine. 

Please note that the official commencement of your participation will begin on first 
meeting date on 25 September 2024. To ensure a smooth transition, kindly review and 
complete any documentation or requirements provided by our team. 

Once again, a warm welcome and congratulations on becoming a part of UAx Platform 
and the ELIA network!  

All best wishes, 

 

Maria Hansen  

Executive Director  

 
 

 


